
LES VAUX HOUSING TRUST NEWSLETTER

DECEMBER 2011
This is the twenty third of an occasional newsletter prepared and distributed by Voisin-Hunter Limited for the members of Les Vaux Housing Trust.

Season Greetings!
From all of us at Les Vaux Housing Trust and Voisin Hunter, we would like to wish all of our tenants a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! We hope that over this festive period that all tenants have an enjoyable and relaxing holiday and whilst we appreciate that celebrations will be in order, we hope that tenants will still show consideration for their neighbours with regard to noise levels.
IMPORTANT INFORMATION :

VOISIN HUNTER LTD ARE RELOCATING!

Please be advised that Voisin Hunter Ltd are re-locating to new offices with effect from
Monday 19th December 2011.  
Please note that our new address will be:
Voisin Hunter Ltd

No. 1 The Esplanade 

St. Helier

JE2 3QA

Our office opening hours and other contact details will remain the same as detailed below: 
Monday-Friday 8am- 5.30pm. Our Telephone number is 507777 and e-mail is pm@voisinhunter.com.
Nikita Hall & Abbey Gough are your primary contacts.  Please see who manages your estate below:
Abbey Gough: Troy Court, Vale Court, Valley Court, Berry House, John Le Fondre Court, David Moon House.

Nikita Hall: Perquage Court, Landscape Grove, Leonard Norman Close, Clos Lempriere, 6/7 St. Saviours Crescent.
If you have any concerns or queries regarding the property or your Tenancy please feel free to contact your property manager by phone, email or make an appointment to see them in the office. 
Emergency Numbers

If you have a maintenance emergency out of office hours you should call 507777. Please do not contact contractors direct.

Les Vaux Housing Trust – Tenants’ Meeting Wednesday 18th January 2011 – 5pm

Please note that the Les Vaux Trust members are due to meet again in January and would like to invite each estate representative to attend the meeting (venue to be confirmed closer to the time.)
If you are not an estate representative but would like to have a particular item or issue raised at the meeting on your behalf please contact the office or your estate representative.  Please see below who your estate representative is from the following list:
Berry House: No Representative

Clos Lempriere: Mrs Tracy-Anne Cripps (no. 23)
David Moon House: Mrs Margaret East (Flat 3)

John Le Fondré Court: No Representative
Landscape Grove: Mrs Robins (1 Kenilworth)

Perquage Court: No representative
6-7 St Saviours Cres.:  No representative
Troy Court: Mrs A Gordinho (Flat 52) and Mrs B Skinner (Flat 34)

Vale Court: Mrs K Surrey (Flat 6)

Valley Court: Mr and Mrs T Le Boutillier (Flat 10)

For those estates which currently have no representative, we would welcome nominations from anyone willing to take on the role.  
Lubricating Windows

Please be reminded that you must lubricate with oil all moving parts in the windows every six months to ensure that the windows continue to open and close properly and do not eventually seize up.
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Noise Complaints
We receive complaints on a regular basis concerning noisy neighbours.  In many of the Trust’s older buildings there is inadequate sound-proofing which therefore makes people’s movements, television noise and doors banging more audible.  Unfortunately there is no solution to this problem and so bearing this in mind we must remind tenants to ensure extra consideration is taken when it comes to noise levels.  Tenants are also reminded that if they have a problem with a particular neighbour’s noise levels, we would encourage you to try and sort the matter direct with your neighbour in the first instance and then contact the office if the problem is still not resolved.
Christmas Trees 

After Christmas please note that your unwanted Christmas trees should not be left in the bin stores, as the refuse collectors will NOT remove them. The same applies to old television units and any household items. It is your responsibility to dispose of these items at La Collette & Bellozane.  It is unfair to expect the Trust to carry the costs of disposing of these items.

Tenant/Landlord Responsibilities 
We would like to take this opportunity to remind tenants that whilst the Landlord is responsible for keeping your property wind and water-tight, tenants are responsible for the general internal maintenance and up keep of their homes. We would encourage tenants to have a read through their Tenancy Agreement if they are in doubt as to what they are responsible for.
Contents Insurance

We would remind all tenants that Les Vaux Housing Trust insures your building, but you should obtain your own contents and third party insurance.
Condensation

In cold weather many of us suffer from condensation, which is often mistaken for damp.  Damp occurs when water gets through from the outside or from a leaking pipe, condensation which often appears in the form of mould spores on the walls is down to built up moisture in the air due to poor ventilation.  This often occurs in winter when the building is cold and windows are opened less meaning that moist air cannot escape. Below are a few simple ways to help in reducing the build up, it should be remembered that it is easier to treat the cause rather than the effects.
1. Install a dehumidifier.

2. Keep your flat warm, this will cut down condensation as moisture does not condense in warm air.

3. Leaving trickle vents / windows open.

4. After cooking or showering close adjoining doors and open the window to stop the air circulating to other rooms.

5. Leave windows open when drying your clothes as the moisture from the wet clothes has to go somewhere.

6. Try to make sure that all rooms are at least partially heated. Condensation most often occurs in unheated bedrooms. It is better to have a small amount of heat for a long period than a lot of heat for a short time.

If you do find mould forming, clean the affected areas immediately with a solution of household bleach. 
Arrears

Whilst we understand that everyone’s financial circumstances can change, paying your rent to ensure that your home is not at risk is most important and the first thing that should be paid. 

Please do not just stop paying your rent, if you are in difficulties please do either contact the Citizens Advice Bureau or come into this office to seek assistance or guidance.
Smoke Alarms

Tenants are reminded that they are responsible for installing their own battery operated smoke alarms to the property and to test these every six months to ensure they are in working order.  For some of Les Vaux’s properties where the smoke alarms are mains connected, it still remains the tenant’s responsibility to check these are in working order and if not to contact the office in order that we can arrange for an electrician to attend.
Should you have any items that you would like included in the next newsletter, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
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